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FREDERICK L HILL 
CHAIRPERSON  
BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT 
GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA  
441 4TH ST NW STE 210S  
WASHINGTON DC 20001 
 
Dear Chairperson Hill:  
 
Regarding BZA Case No. 19445, Application of 1827 Wiltberger, LLC, 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW (Square 0441, 
Lots 0849 and 0853): 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E conducted a public meeting on Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at the Watha T. 
Daniel/Shaw Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, to consider the above application.   
 
At the Commission’s meeting, duly noticed and with this case listed in the notice, with a quorum present (four out of 
seven Commissioners required to be in attendance to achieve a quorum), ANC 6E voted unanimously (7 in favor, 
none opposed, and no abstentions) to support the Board of Zoning Adjustment Application of 1827 Wiltberger, LLC,  
for a Special Exception from the rear yard requirements to allow the renovation and expansion of the property into a 
mixed use development at 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW, that a Construction Management Agreement be signed, that 
the sidewalk in front of the building be widened, and that said support be communicated in writing to the Board of 
Zoning Adjustment of the District of Columbia.  
 
In considering this case, and as a result of questioning of the applicant at said meeting, the Commission determined 
the following:  
 

1) The lots in question are located in Single Member District 6E02.  
2) 1827 Wiltberger Street, LLC, pursuant to Subtitle X, Chapter 9 and Subtitle K § 805.5 of the 2016 Zoning  
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Regulations, has applied for a Special Exception from the rear yard requirements in Subtitle K § 805.1 to 
allow the conversion of and addition to an existing building to create a mixed-use office, retail, and 
residential building in the ARTS-2 District at 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW (Square 0441, Lots 0849 and 
0853).  

3) The building on the site is a landmark listed in the DC Inventory of Historic Sites and occupies 100% of the 
lots. The applicant proposes to restore the historic fabric and add two stories and a penthouse.  

4) Because the building is a landmark and fully occupies its lots, it is not possible to proceed with the proposed 
development without the requested relief. 

5) The Commission considers the relief sought to be minor, does not find that any parties would be harmed by 
the granting of the proposed relief, and supports the granting of said relief. 

6) No objections to granting the relief sought were raised prior to or at the Commission’s meeting. 
7) The Commission is concerned with the potential threats to pedestrian safety posed by the significant 

increase in both pedestrian and vehicular traffic that will be generated by the development and the very 
narrow sidewalk in front of the building. The Commission has recommended that the District Department of 
Transportation (DDOT) require the applicant to expand the width of the sidewalk in question in order to 
enhance public safety. The Commission’s correspondence to DDOT regarding this recommendation is 
attached for the BZA’s reference. 

8) In order to minimize the potential negative impacts of construction on residential neighbors, the applicant 
and the Commission have executed a Construction Management Agreement outlining a series of measures 
and practices intended to address the community’s concerns. A copy of said agreement is attached for the 
BZA’s reference. 

 
For the reasons listed above, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E recommends that the District of Columbia 
Board of Zoning Adjustment accord ANC 6E’s recommendation the Great Weight provided for in the ANC statute 
and grant this application.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alexander M. Padro  
Chair  
ANC 6E  
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LEIF A DORMSJO 
DIRECTOR 
DISTRICT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
55 M ST SE STE 400 
WASHINGTON DC 20003 
 
Dear Director Dormsjo: 
 
Regarding 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW: 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E conducted a public meeting on Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at the Watha T. 
Daniel/Shaw Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, to consider a development proposal at the above address. 
 
At the Commission’s meeting, duly noticed and with this case listed in the notice, with a quorum present (four out of 
seven Commissioners required to be in attendance to achieve a quorum), ANC 6E voted unanimously (7 in favor, 0 
opposed, and no abstentions) to recommend that the width of the sidewalk in front of 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW be 
expanded and that said recommendation be communicated in writing to the District Department of Transportation 
(DDOT)..  
 
In considering this case, and as a result of questioning of the developer’s representatives present at said meeting, 
the Commission determined the following:  
 

1) The subject address is located in ANC 6E02.  
2) The proposed development at 1827 Wiltberger Street, NW will result in the addition of three floors, including 

commercial office and retail space and residential space in a former warehouse building, dramatically 
increasing the number of daily vehicular and pedestrian arrivals and departures at this location, which 
currently hosts none of the proposed uses. 
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3) The current sidewalk is insufficient to accommodate the volume of people who will be working at and 
frequenting the building after the development is completed. The current sidewalk is too narrow to 
accommodate more than a single pedestrian at a time walking along its length. With the addition of smokers 
standing on the sidewalk, office workers, retail customers, and residents and their guests arriving and 
departing, the sidewalk would not be able to accommodate the new pedestrian load.  

4) Persons using devices to accommodate mobility challenges would be unable to navigate the sidewalks with 
the likely presence of pedestrians resulting from the new development, causing them to use the street 
instead. 

5) The likelihood that the current narrow sidewalk would cause pedestrians to walk in the street would cause 
unacceptable safety challenges.  

6) The developer, Old City Development, should be made to bear the cost of expanding this sidewalk. 
 
For the reasons listed above, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E recommends that the District Department of 
Transportation accord ANC 6E’s opinion the Great Weight provided for in the ANC statute and require the 
expansion of the sidewalk in question by the developer in the interest of public safety.  
 
Sincerely, 

  
Alexander M. Padro  
Chair  
ANC 6E  
 




















